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Year: 2014-15
Executive Role/Title: VP Communications
Committee Members: Cathy Burgess, Terese Forsythe, Heather McLean
Highlights from the year: 
This committee was active this year!  We started the year with our traditional “Welcome Back.”  It was held at The Kings Arm Pub.  This activity is certainly becoming popular as the numbers keep increasing.  What a great way to start up our school year!  Great food, door prizes (all from local farmers and businesses!), our very own Kings Local President, Natalie MacIsaac AND our NSTU President, Shelley Morse was in attendance to welcome the crowd back to the 2014-2915 school year.  It was fantastic to see several new teachers attending!  

“Buying Local” was the theme this year.  It was our goal to have local produce/products as door prizes at each meeting.  It was a hit!   The feedback from our local producers was wonderful as they appreciated the Kings Local supporting their families and businesses.  

We had a “Snap and Share” contest.  Reps were encouraged to snap a picture of their NSTU bulletin board and send it in to be entered into a contest.  The 6 winning schools were treated to the most incredible variety of locally grown apples (Apple Lane Farms) and homemade cookies from a local baker.  
The 25 Year Celebration was lovely.  Twenty two colleagues were recognized at the gathering.  It was an evening of sharing stories, photos, and memories of each career.  “Oh How Things Have Changed” was the theme.  A display of school supplies, books, and memories of years gone by was really appreciated.  We had a great turn out to celebrate these colleagues.  Our NSTU President, AVRSB Superintendent, School Board Chair, School Board Members and special guests were able to share in this tribute.  The Old Orchard Inn has such a wonderful facility and we were once again very appreciative for their hospitality. Each honouree received a certificate and 25 Year pin.
Our Kings Local Website continues to promote events.  Several pictures clearly show that this Local is engaged.   The Facebook page has close to 200 members and is continually adding new members.  It is encouraging to see our colleagues posting messages that promote our incredible profession.

Moving Forward: 

The Communications Committee is taking their “Snap and Send” contest once step forward.  We will be creating promotional packages for each of our schools to use on their bulletin boards in the fall.  Other contests are also in the works. 

The Welcome Back function has already been booked for September 30th and the 25 Year Celebration will once again honour our colleagues in April.
I would like to thank the committee of incredible women that I have had the honour of working with this year.  You inspire me.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Griffin

VP Communications 

